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1) FORTHCOMING VISIT OF PETER HYNDMAN TO K.E.C..

Vancouver South MIA Peter Hyndman visited King Edward Campus
on Wednesday, October 24th. At that time he indicated an
interest in a second visit. That visit will take place at
2:30 next Wednesday, November 28th. He'll be in the faculty
lounge shortly after 2:30 for an hour or so and faculty and
staff who wish to meet him are invited to do so.

H.E.P.

2) COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

The College Board will meet in regular session on Wednesday,
November 28th at 7:30 p.m. at 675 West Hastings Street -
(6th floor).

HOEES

2a) REMINDER TO INSTRUCTORS FROM AVS

On Monday, November 19 we sent videotape questionnaires to
you and asked that they be returned by Friday, November 23.
So far, we have received only one response. If you are
interested in any of the videotapes listed, please let us
know by 5:00 p.m. Monday, November 26.

G.G.

-CC.  Ring Edward Campus



DATE: November 19, 1979
3)  To: United Way Co-ordinators

FROM: Cam Avery
Campaign Chairman

SUBJECT: FINAL RESULTS 1979 CAMPAIGN

Although there may be a few more contributions trickle in, the attached
figures are the last I intend to circularize.

Overall, the contributions this year are up 79.7% over last year and the
number of participants is up 183%. This is an excellent result and I want
to thank you all for the time and effort you have devoted to the success
of the campaign.

Included in this report are participation rates for the four campaigns. The
number for your centre will probably not be exactly the same as the
number you have been using because I have attempted to arrive at an
appropriate full-time equivalency. Included in this will be numbers of
Library, Audio Visual and Computer Services employees and excluded are
employees contracted by other organizations such as cleaning and security
staffs. The result is a drop in our total number of employees from an
even 1,000 to 910. This has some positive effect on our participation rate
(18.4% becomes 20.2%) but it is a correction I felt should be made to
more properly reflect the contribution the College is making to the
United Way Campaign.

While I do not have this year's figures from other institutions you might be
interested to note that last year S.F.U.'s participation rate was 19%,
U.B.C. was 15% and B.C.I.T. was 11%. The colleges were well back.

Again, thank you very much for a job well done.

/

Contributions and participation rates are published on next page:

HEE.P.
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' 4) MONTHLY PLEDGES ONE-TIME
DONATIONS TOTALS
No. of X 12=
Payroll $ No. of
Centre Pledges Amount Annual People Amount People Amount
V.V.L -
26 109.00 1,308.00 36 493.00F 62 1,801.00
Reg. Off.
& g.E. 2 207.66 2,491.92 13 334.00{ 47 2,825.92
K.E.C.,
20 108.63 1,303.56 11 495.00p¢* 31 1,798.56
Lang. 15 87.00 1,044.00 28 1,135.00 A 2,279.00
1 10x10 Mth. 100.00 :
Anonymous :
, TOTALS 184 8,704.48
~ *Includes $52.00 from V.V.I. Student Society
X% Includes $150.00 from K.E.C. Student Society
UNITED WAY PARTICIPATION RATES
Payroll One-Time Total Total Participation 1978
Pledges Donations Participation Employees Rate Participation
Rate
ViVals 26 36 62 246 25.2% 2.1%
REGIONAL 34 13 47 64 73.4% 36.7%
OFFICE & C.E.
KB:C: 20 11 31 227 13.7% 5.0%
LANGARA 16 28 by 8738 11.8% 5.5%
CAMPUS »
TOTAL 96 88 184 910 20.2% 6.5%

* 1978 Participation Rates were based on rounded numbers of employees
to total 1,000 compared to this year's total of 910. This year's total in
based on full-time equivalency of employees and does not include
personnel who work in the College but are employed by outside firms.



5)

NAME, CHANGE
To bring the program's name more into line with its
objectives, the Community and Family Aide Program is
now known as the Introductory Homemaker and Institu-—
tional Aide.

RGE-CS

6) CHARGE-BACK SYSTEM — PRINTING AND DUPLICATING

Because of the ever-increasing costs of paper and the
doubling of consumption of paper, it has become necessary
to institute a charge-back system for printing and duplica-

ting work.

In the past, only major projects (such as a

campus-produced workbook or curriculum) have been charged

to individual departments.

However, since the beginning

of the current fiscal year, all work orders are costed
and charged back to the departments concerned. This is

for supplies only; labor costs are not included.

Faculty and staff are urged to request only the copies
actually required, and that wherever possible, work be
done back-to-back.

Copies of the charge-backs are distributed to division
chairmen and department heads each month.

SPECIAL NEWS FLASH -
No. 2:

Just received word that
a new machine will be
installed next Tuesday
and Wednesday. No
duplicating orders

will be filled on

those two days.

COP4ING
goom:
DO NOT DIS

VIOLATORS V¥
BE EATEN!!‘?

J.D.B.

SPECIAL NOTICE -

Because of the
frequent break-
downs of the
machinery in
our copy room,
our operators
are several
days behind

on work orders.

Please be patient
and also try to
cut down on your
requirements until
they catch up.

In a few days,
they will be back
to their usual
fantastic speed!

M.G.
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BTSD CO-ORDINATOR (MATHEMATICS AND SCIENCE)

I am pleased to announce that Starr Owen has been re-appointed
as Co-ordinator for another three-year term.

At the same time, I would like to express my appreciation of
the manner in which she has handled her tasks during the past
four years.

H.E.P.

ON-DUTY-OFF-CAMPUS

I will be off-campus Wednesday, November 28 to December 3 in-
clusive. Mr. Pankratz and Mrs. Meyer will take care of my
desk during that period. I will be here for my normal evening
duty on the Monday. :

REHCo

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C. - K.E.C. requires a part-time Geology Instructor in the
Science Department for the Spring semester. Applications to be
submitted as soon as possible to Gordon Pawelchak, Dept. Head.

The College of New Caledonia (Prince George) has openings for
a Psychology Instructor and an Area Director in C.E.S. For
details, see postings on faculty bulletin boards.

H.E.P.

waenf rgund the clock.”

”|'m afreld the wage bargalning ‘ (For S. B.)
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